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2013 Regular Session 
     
Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	365


	Bill #:
	HB 396 HCS


	Bill Subject/Title:
	Certificate for driving


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Johnny Bell


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	Local law enforcement agencies


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	 
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	X
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 396 creates a “certificate for driving” similar to a driver’s license to be issued to persons who do not meet the U. S. citizenship requirements necessary for issuance of a Kentucky driver’s license.  Applicants for the certificate must be at least 18 years old, be a Kentucky resident for at least three years, and must meet testing and driving requirements the same as those required for a driver’s license. A system of points for violations and a suspension procedure is mandated.

A certificate for driving must be clearly distinguishable from a regular drivers license, and bear the phrase “FOR DRIVING PURPOSES ONLY – NOT VALID FOR IDENTIFICATION.” The certificate for driving must bear a unique identifying number. Applicants must provide an official identification document, but a Social Security number is not required.  The certificate for driving may not be used for an investigation or enforcement of immigration laws.
HB 396 HCS adds new provisions that require a color photo of the driver on the certificate for driving, and require the certificate to include the phrase “VALID IN KENTUCKY ONLY.”  Additionally, HB 396 HCS requires the Transportation Cabinet to examine the applicant’s driving history to determine prior convictions.  A certificate for driving shall not be issued to a person whose driving was suspended for any reason other than for failing to have the required insurance or for driving without an operator’s license. 
Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 396 HCS on local government is still expected to be minimal.

The Kentucky Association of Chiefs of Police believes that the creation of a “certificate for driving” might slightly reduce the number of citations issued for driving without a motor vehicle operator’s license.  The Kentucky Sheriff’s Association believes that the fiscal impact on their departments will be minimal.  Since the driving certificates would be issued by the Circuit Clerk, there would be no county expense associated with the issuance of the certificates.

	Data Source(s):
	LRC Staff, Kentucky Association of Chiefs of Police, Kentucky Sheriff's Association.
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